
My family and I give our sincere thanks to the many 
friends and colleagues that have sent cards, flowers 
and most important, the prayers and encouragement 
for my recovery.  Following a Native American 
Environmental Protection Coalition (NAEPC) 
meeting, I was hit by a drunk driver (twice the legal 
limit) in a head on collision at 65 mph.  This was a 
life changing event, but we look at the positive, I am 
alive.  After 4 months of  rehab and surgeries, I am 
not home yet but I hope to be home soon.  I will 
have some permeant disability, but I will be back to 
work for Indian country soon.  This terrible accident 
reminds me there is much more work to do for our 
Tribal members and I want to be a part of  it.

!
Jill’s story is 
featured in 
her tribe’s 
newspaper: 
Two Rivers 
Tribune, 
Hoopa 
in Northern 
CA. !!

  Jill after her daily physical therapy 
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